AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 10th day of June, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Absent:
        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                

Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Anita Manley, Local Volunteer Coordinator for Friends for Seniors, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            Delete # 7
   DISCUSSION: 9 ROCK CUT ROAD: Water Main Extension

Add On New # 7   PLANNING BOARD: NEWBURGH RETAIL DEVELOPERS

Add On 10C        ALLOCATION OF PERSONNEL EXPENDITURES
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $334,693.54 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaqaudio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
INSURANCE RENEWAL: William A. Smith & Son, Cathy McCarty
Cathy Smith McCarty, CIC, CPCU Executive Vice President, came forward to discuss the 2009 insurance renewal proposals for the Town of Newburgh. The three quotes she presented were as follows:

INSURANCE COMPANY

TOTAL PREMIUM COVERAGE

NYMIR




$405,446.66

Travelers 



$298,008.00
U.S. Specialty



$298,173.13 
(see attached)
Ms. McCarty said the renewal for Town’s insurance program is July 1, 2009. The August 2008 renewal premium with NYMIR was $417,154.40. She said if the Town continues coverage with NYMIR this year a portion of the capitalization fee will be returned in the amount of $37,342.00, bringing the net premium to $368,104.66.

Councilman Benedict arrived at 7:25 p.m.

Councilwoman Greene asked if there will be a penalty if the Town decides to go with another agency this year and go back to NYMIR next year.
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Ms. McCarty said in order for the Town to go back to NYMIR, a capitalization fee would have to be paid by the Town and the Town would lose what NYMIR pays back to the Town each year. She said that she can set up a meeting with the representatives from the three companies to answer any question the Board may have. 
Supervisor Booth is going to talk to the Board members and set a date to have a special meeting with NYMIR, U.S. Specialty and Travelers. 

The Board members thanked Ms. McCarty for coming. 
6.
FRIENDS OF SENIORS 

Anita Manley, Local Volunteer Coordinator, came before the Board and introduced Vivian Carlin, Assistant Coordinator, Doris Rubinsky, Jeannette Tully, and Joan Giddelson, from the Jewish Family Service. 
Supervisor Booth said Councilwoman Greene, Anita Manley and he have had several meetings. He said that the Jewish Community Services can provide all of the services the Town is looking for with their friendly visitors program. Supervisor Booth has put together a Friends of Seniors Volunteer Coordination Standard Operating Procedures manual. It includes the contact people, purpose and contents, which includes what JCS will provide. He said the Town has provided a space where JCS can keep a locked filing cabinet for volunteer information and there is a phone line available for JCS use. Supervisor Booth said he endorses the program and would like to be a volunteer for the program. 
Councilman Piaquadio suggested that on page 4 under DO NOT that borrowing money should be included in the bullet of “take on financial matters by giving advice, lending or giving money.” 
Supervisor Booth asked Ms. Manley to go over the Friends of Senior Volunteer Coordination Standard Operating Procedures Manual and notify him of any changes that they want to make.

Vivian Carlin said this is a pilot program and asked the Town to consider soliciting veterans. 

Supervisor Booth said that is something to be considered and he is going to talk to the Orange County Veterans’ Administration on this matter. He said there are a lot of disabled Veterans who would benefit from this program. He said this is a pilot program but there are no limitations on who the program can help. 

Doris Rubinsky said she wants to clarify that she is from the Jewish Family Service, she made a change to her telephone number and added Joan Giddleson to the list. 

The Board thanked everyone for coming.

7.
DISCUSSION: 9 ROCK CUT ROAD: Water Main Extention   


This item was deleted.
7.
(Add On) PLANNING BOARD: Newburgh Retail Developers

Supervisor Booth said this is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect, to reduce the bond for Newburgh Retail Developers. She said the landscaping for this project was inspected. Plant replacements and other work items were completed. The landscaping is in good condition. She is recommending reducing the bond currently held for this project. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated June 9, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect, to reduce the Landscape Bond for the Newburgh Retail Developers to $5,000.00 to cover new and replacement plants. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
DISCUSSION: MILL CREEK LANDING: Active Adult/Market Zoning


Supervisor Booth said he called Tom Dubetsky, Fire Inspector, about this matter. He has not heard from him as of yet and he is going to skip this item tonight. 

9.
RESOLUTION: Providing for Temporary Deferment of Payment of Recreation Fees and the Delivery of Performance Security for Landscaping

Mr. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said he has prepared this resolution with the Board’s determination at the May 27, 2009 Work Session. The resolution provides for the deferment of the payment of recreation fees until a point in time prior to the commencement of site development work and the delivery of landscaping performance security until the issuance of the first building permit for an approved subdivision or site plan. The deferments apply to all final subdivision plats and site plans presented to the Planning Board Chairman prior to June 15, 2011, for which all other conditions of approval have been met. 


Applicants who have already received final subdivision approval or site plan approval may potentially request the return of the recreation fees they have paid or the landscaping performance security they have posted if the project has not crossed the specified threshold. The resolution includes a condition that notes be entered on the plan or plat, those applicants will be required to return to the Planning Board so that plans containing the required notes are approved and filed, before the return of their funds or instruments. 

The Resolution specifically requires that the escrow for professional services for landscaping inspections must still be paid and the amount of the landscaping security approved prior to the Chairman’s signing the plans. The Code Compliance Department will need to be fully informed of the changes in administrative procedures and the continuing inspection requirements for each property with an approved plan occasioned by the Resolution. 


Mr. James Osborne, Town Engineer, said there is nothing mentioned that site disturbances could adversely impact adjacent properties. If he Town does not have a remedy or something in place to make the developers comply he does not know how it would be enforced.


Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Board members, the Town Engineer, the Town Accountant, and Code Compliance Officers have a meeting to receive everyone’s input before making any decisions. He has concerns as to who will police this resolution.  

All of the Board members agreed. 

Supervisor Booth is going contact the people Councilman Woolsey mentioned above and have them attend the July 1st Work Session.
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10.
ENGINEERING:


A. 
Gidney Avenue Property – Appraisal


Supervisor Booth said this property has part of the Gidney Avenue sewer system on it and it is considered a General Fund property. He said that someone approached the Town about purchasing the property. Supervisor Booth said he would like to have the property appraised to see what its market value is. Mr. Gregory Langer from Valuation Consultants Incorporated has prepared an appraisal to estimate a market value at a cost of $1,500.00. This proposal excludes the property that the Town’s Animal Shelter is located on. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Valuation Consultants Inc., located at 6 Front Street, Newburgh, to do a summary appraisal to estimate a market value of section 75, block l, lot 6, leaving out the Animal Control building. The summary report will include property identification, assessment, taxes, property description, highest and best use conclusion, a sales comparison approach and a reconciliation of value. The cost to complete this assignment in a summary format is $1,500.00. The time to complete this assignment will be three to four weeks from June 10, 2009. Funds for this appraisal will come from the General Fund, Consultant Fees. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. 
DATWTP: Approval of Task 2.2.3 (Permit Approvals) under Design Engineer Agreement

Mr. Osborne said he is requesting Board approval for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant preliminary Design 2.2.3 permit approvals prepared by Stearns & Wheler. (See Attached) At this point the Board has only authorized the Preliminary Design Phase including surveying and the GO Technical. The permit approvals will bridge from preliminary design into the final design. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant Preliminary Design 2.2.3 permit approvals prepared by Stearns & Wheler in the estimated amount of $42,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.
(Add On) ALLOCATION OF PERSONNEL EXPENDITURES
Supervisor Booth said the Town is trying to allocate the expenditures from the General Fund to the Special Districts. He has had meetings with Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, and the affected departments. He is asking for the Board’s approval of an allocation of costs to the proper Special Districts from the General Fund, based upon actual time spent on those districts by General Fund Employees for the cost of payroll plus associated employee benefits. He said there are functions performed by the Engineering Department, the Receiver of Taxes, and a small portion of the Assessor’s Office that are spent on Special Districts. This will be effective July 1, 2009. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the allocation of funds to proper districts out of the General Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:


A. Central Hudson Certiorari Appeal


B. PBA/CSEA Contract Proposals


MOTION was made at 8:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session at 8:10 p.m. to discuss Central Hudson Certiorari Appeal and PBA/CSEA contract proposals. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made at 8:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken on the Central Hudson Certiorari appeal and no action is anticipated at this time. 

MOTION was made at 8:36 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to go back into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept Supervisor Booth’s statement of “At a regularly scheduled Audit/Workshop meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh on Wednesday, June 10, 2009 the Town Board in Executive Session, after careful review of the findings and recommendations of Hearing Officer Jay M. Siegel, adopted all of the Hearing Officer’s findings of fact and penalty recommendations and imposes the termination of employment of Court Clerk Winifred Cooke-Cuzzolino. This termination is effective immediately.”
“The Town Supervisor is authorized and directed to execute and deliver a notice of determination in accordance with this decision” The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. (see attached)

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made at 9:44 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:44 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:44 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
